
NOTICE OF HEARING 

          PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that a public hearing will be held by the Town Board of the 

Town of North Hempstead at Town Hall, 220 Plandome Road, Manhasset, New York, on the 

21st day of April, 2015, at 7:30 P.M., to consider the adoption of a Local Law amending Article 

IX of the Uniform Traffic Code of the Town of North Hempstead entitled “Port Washington 

Public Parking District” in order to allow vehicles to park in muni meter parking spaces located 

in Lots 6 and 10 for up to 8 hours; require head-in parking in off street parking areas; provide 

designated parking spaces for compact cars; and provide for legal continuous parking in certain 

metered spaces for a period of not longer than two hours at a time; and to make such other 

amendments as deemed necessary. 

        PLEASE TAKE FURTHER NOTICE that all interested persons shall have an 

opportunity to be heard concerning the Local Law at the time and place advertised.  

        PLEASE TAKE FURTHER NOTICE that the full text of the proposed Local Law will be 

on file in the Office of the Town Clerk prior to the hearing and may be examined during regular 

business hours. 

DATED:          Manhasset, New York 
                        March 31, 2015 
 

BY ORDER OF THE TOWN BOARD OF 
THE TOWN OF NORTH HEMPSTEAD 

WAYNE H. WINK, JR. 
Town Clerk 

 


